
I N S I D E  

T H I S  

I S S U E :   

 

Programs continued 

Philanthropy 

 

2 

 

ũƅŸƆżŷŸƁƇLƆ ƀŸƆƆŴźŸ 

(continued) 

Hospitality 

Library 

Website Updates 

Newsletter 

 

3 

 

7-Sisters Show 2012 

7-Sisters Challenge 

Quilt Info 

 

4 

7-Sisters Challenge 

Quilt Application 
 

5 

 

Birthdays 

Door Prize winners 

Ads 

New Members 

6 

Recipe s 7 

 

Businesses & 

Affiliates 

 

8-9 

Hi Quilters!   For those of you who werenôt able to attend the last meeting, we an-
nounced that we now have 202 members.  How great is that?   The more, the mer-
rier!  We are also having at least 100 of you attend our monthly meetings.  We 
keep putting out more chairs and each meeting they fill up.  When I stand up in 
front at the meeting, it is so wonderful to see all your smiling faces and all those 
chairs filled. 
 
We are now in the midst of filling our board for next year.  These are the nominees 
for the 2012 Board so far: 
 
President  Wendy Robinson 
!st Vice President  Sharon Wyche 
2nd Vice President   Connie Peck, Mo Briggs, Patti Christian 
Secretary  Peggy Gonzales 
Treasurer  Alice Carter 
 
Membership:  Elin McCall and Adele Beher 
Newsletter:  Editor and Web Mistress  Karen Thomas 
Librarian:  Mary Cooper and Patti Holm 
Block of the Month: Loretta Newman and Denise Renna 
Hospitality: Judy Rohr and Cherie Halsey 
Philanthropy:  Shirley Bradshaw, Janie Walker and Collette Blair 
Door Prizes:  Suzanne McDermott and Mary Bray 
Historian:  _________________ 
SCCQG Rep:  Lindy Sullivan 
AQGCC Rep:  _______________ 
Publicity:   Sarah Frankie 
Opportunity Quilt:  _______________ 
Sunshine:   Cherie Halsey                                                    Continued on Page 3 
  

Pam Munnsô trunk show 
at the September meet-
ing was really fun; I won-
der if she inspired any of 
you to name your quilts!    
Everyone who partici-
pated in her wedding 
ring workshops had a 
really great time, and we 
can all look forward to 
the stunning quilts which 
will soon be appearing 

at show and tell!  Pam 
kindly made treats for 
our workshop on Oct. 1 
and shared the recipe; 
look for it in this newslet-
ter.  Thanks, Pam, for all 
your hard work and for 
entertaining us while 
showing your beautiful 
quilts! 
At our October 25  meet-
ing, we will have ñsew 

much funò at our Sweets 
ón Treats Sew-a-thon!  It 
will be a busy evening of 
cutting, sewing, ironing, 
laughing, talking, and 
eating treats.   Just in 
case youôre unfamiliar 
with sew-a-thons, hereôs 
how it works:  each per-
son will bring some sew-
ing supplies, such as 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Program ...continued from page 1 

 

 

rotary cutters, mats, scissors, sewing machines, irons, extension cords, etc.  We will have tables and chairs set up, and 
groups will form to work on making quilt blocks.  All the fabric, directions, and an explanation of how to make the blocks 
will be provided.  Groups will cut, sew, iron, chat, stop for treats, and have a great time making as many blocks as they 
can.  At the end of the evening, there will be many colorful blocks made so we will be able to draw several names, and 
the lucky winners will go home with a pile of blocks or even a quilt top to finish at home.  I guarantee you will have fun, 
meet new friends, enjoy treats, and remember, all calories consumed will be cancelled out by the frenzied pace of your 
sewing.  
 
Looking ahead, on November 15  we will honor and give thanks to our foremothers when several guild membersô share 
their antique quilts, and on December 13 , we will have our annual holiday potluck celebration.  Both of these meetings 
are on the third  Tuesday  of the month because of the holidays. 
 
Sew looking forward to seeing you at the Sew-a-thon on October 25!!! 
Wendy Robinson, 781-0903, cwendywalk@aol.com  

 

 

Philanthropy:  

Again, the Quilting Angels have had a great year thanks to the support of all our guild members and the Santa Maria 
Sewing Superstore!! We couldn't have done it without you! We will recap our total donations in a future newsletter, but 
right now we want to tell you about two recent donations. 

Marine Lance Corporal Cody Elliott is a local young man who was badly injured in Afghanistan and has lost his leg. His 
recovery progress can be followed at: codyelliott.com. Both he and his extended family who live in Oceano received 
quilts to help them all through this extremely difficult time. We also received a request for and donated 14 valor quilts to 
the ñReinvent Your Dreamsò Operation Surf organization. Military amputees, as part of their recovery process, learn to 
surf under the guidance of professional adaptive surf instructors. Please check out their website: operationsurf.com 

We also wish to give a great big ñthank youò to St. Patrick's Church for allowing the Quilting Angels to use their hall. We 
enjoy the friendship of church members who meet during the year to make items for their annual bazaar. Please mark 
your calendar for Saturday, November 5, and plan on attending their Craft and Sewing Faire, 9:00 to 2:00. If you get 
hungry during your shopping, they will have lunch for sale between 11:30 and 1:00. 

As noted in the last newsletter, the Quilting Angels will be taking a break during November and December; our last meet-
ing this year is Oct. 25. Hope to see you on Tuesday, January 3, 2012, when we meet from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Reminder - 
if you are not on our notification list, give one of us a call to confirm. Shirley 489-8935; Janie 473-0494; Collette 773-
5623. 

PS:  We still need Hobbs barcodes. Thank you. 

 

Quilt Room Tours  

Mark your calendars! Saturday, October 29, 2011  10:00 AM to 3:00 PM  You will have the opportunity to tour the 
Quilt/Sewing rooms of SIX wonderful member quilters. This event is FREE to all Central Coast Quilters. Maps with ad-
dresses and directions will be passed out at the guild meeting on Oct. 25th.  OR meet us in the Marshallôs south parking 
lot off of West Branch Street at 9:45 AM on Saturday morning to get your map. Look for Patti Christian. For more infor-
mation on this upcoming event call Patti Christian at 489-9786 or 440-9857  
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Hospitality:  

¶ Refreshment assignments:  Please bring a healthy snack or dessert to share at the October   meeting  

if your last name begins with: NðR 

 

Library:  

Bring back your Library Books, and DVDôs. All items currently checked out MUST be returned by the November 

meeting for the year -end inventory. REMINDER: Books may be checked out for one month only. You will get a phone 

call if books are not promptly returned. Other quilters are waiting to check out these books and DVDôs. Also please note 

that the library is no longer accepting magazines. We do not have the space to store them. You may recycle/exchange 

them directly with other members.  

 

 

Website Updates:  

Check out our CCQ website:  www.centralcoastquilters.org  The Photo Gallery now includes pictures submitted from 

Pam Munns Class, and her trunk show.  We want to continue to update the Photo Gallery.  Please send us pictures 

[in .jpg or .gif  format]  to use in our photo gallery.  

Email suggestions or photos to:  webmaster@centralcoastquilters.org 

Newsletter :  

REMINDER: Articles are due  by the 1st of the month. Newsletters will be e-mailed ñaboutò the second Wednesday of 

each month.  Those being mailed will go to the printer that day and will be sent to the post office as soon as they return 

from the printer. If you have an email address and are not receiving the newsletter via email or our Email Blasts let me 

know. If you are not receiving these, also check your spam file. You may have to reset your spam properties or prefer-

ences. Remember:  You will need Adobe Acrobat Reader to view the PDF file. It is a Free Download. You may also 

download a copy of each monthôs newsletter from our guild website: www.centralcoastquilters.org .  

ðKaren Thomas, CCQ Newsletter Editor     473-0303     newsletter@centralcoastquilters.org  

Presidentôs Message ...continued from page 1 

 
As you can see, the new board is looking good but we still have a few jobs open.  Why would you want to be on the 
Board?  Besides a great way to get more involved in the guild and to make new friends, we have a fun one day board 
retreat each year where we sew and get to know each other better.  We try to keep the board meetings short but fun.  It 
is your chance to have a say in how the guild moves forward. 
 
For newer members, jobs like Hospitality, Librarian and Historian are good jobs which do not require a lot of work but 
can get you involved, meet more members and see how the board works.  Opportunity Quilt is a great job for a few 
friends to do together.  Connie, Patti and Mary showed us just how successful this can be with their Opportunity Quilt this 
year.  If you are interested in the Seven Sisters Show, the AQGCC rep is a great job to get more involved in putting on 
that show.  If you want a job where you can use your computer skills, publicity might be the job for you.  If you like to 
shop, door prizes may be calling out to you.  2nd Vice president will be putting on the auction in 2012 and can really use 
someone with good organizational skills.  This is also a good job for co-leaders. 
 
This year the Nominating Committee consists of Sarah Frankie, Patti Christian and Mary Bray.  If you are interested in 
any of the positions, please feel free to call or email them or me.  There is no reason to wait for them to call you! 
 
In the meantime, keep creating!                                                    Elin McCall, President 
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Seven Sisterôs Show 2012 

 
Isnôt it too early to start on the Seven Sisterôs Show?  No!  It will be here before we know it.  This year, our member 
Katrina Ostby is co-chairman of the show.  Letôs all give her our support by volunteering to be a representative on a com-
mittee.  This doesnôt mean that you will be the chairperson for that committee.  Those positions are already taken.  
(Whew!)  Each guild has a representative on each committee.   Each representative works on the committee and may 
also report back to our own AQGCC rep or the guild to keep us informed of the showôs progress.   
 
This year, the AQGCC rep job is still open.  This job requires you to attend the meetings for the show, attend some of 
our own board meetings to report on the progress of the show, and to help recruit volunteers for the committee rep posi-
tions.   
 
The committee rep jobs that are still open are Advertisements/Sponsorships, Budget, Opportunity Quilt, Publicity, Set 
Up/Take Down, Vendors and Volunteer Coordinator.  Jobs where you donôt have to actually work at the show are Adver-
tisements/Sponsorships, Budget and Publicity.  Set Up/Take Down and Vendors are physically active jobs.  Volunteer 
Coordinator is good for someone with computer and organizational skills.  Opportunity Quilt is a job that requires some-
thing we all love to do, quilting!  
 
We really need your help.  This year six guilds are taking part in the show so the committee work will be divided among 
more people.  Those of us who were reps last year worked really hard because only 3 guilds put on the show.  Those of 
you who volunteer this year will have it easier!   So, I will be standing by to answer all those emails and phone calls vol-
unteering to help, elinmccall@hotmail.com or 489-1707,  Thanks!   Elin McCall 
 

Seven Sisters Challenge Quilt  

 
Included with this newsletter is the application form for the 2012 Seven Sisters Challenge Quilt Competition. This year's 
theme is "Mother Earth Rejoices" and there will be prizes for: Best Interpretation of the Theme, Best Use of Challenge 
Fabric, Most Innovative and Viewers Choice - all voted on by the viewers.  
 
The quilt needs to be 18" X 22" (a 2" variance is allowed). Upon your completed Intent to Enter and payment of $5 (due 
by the February meeting), you will get a 12" X 22" piece of fabric (pictured below). Since we had a limited amount of fab-
ric available, each guild is initially allotted 11 pieces of fabric, (but we also anticipate that some guilds will need less and 
some more, so we will try to make sure that everyone that really DOES want to enter has enough fabric). Smitty has vol-
unteered to be the rep for the Central Coast Quilters, so contact her at a meeting, ssprice@charter.net or 550-5636. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Challenge Fabric:  

mailto:elinmccall@hotmail.com
mailto:ssprice@charter.net
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Seven Sisters Small Quilt Challenge ï April 28 &29, 2012 

"Mother Earth Rejoices"  

For our Fifth 'Sapphire' Anniversary, we are focusing on our 'blue' planet. 
Your quilt can be any design of your choice, using a VISIBLE amount of the challenge fabric 

and the theme, "Mother Earth Rejoices ." 
In your artist statement, explain how your quilt speaks to the theme! 

Requirements :  

1-The quilt must measure 18" x 22" inches (2ò variance in either direction is OK), in either landscape or portrait orien-
tation, and have at least a 2İò sleeve. 

2-Challenge fabric  needs to be used in a VISIBLE amount on the quilt front. You can dye, bleach or reverse the fabric. 

3-Your entry form and non -refundable  $5 fee are due by February Guild Meeting to your guild challenge rep.  A fat 
sixth of the challenge fabric will be given when you turn in the entry form and $5. Make checks payable to AQGCC. 

4-Your title and artist statement   (no more than 40 words) is due by the March Guild Meeting to your guild challenge 
rep. Entries missing a title after that date will be disqualified. 

5-Submit  your quilt  in a cloth bag or pillowcase labeled with your name and guild, and turn into your guild challenge 

rep. by the April Guild Meeting.   Do not put your name on the back of the quilt. 

6-Your Challenge Quilt will be returned to you at your guild meeting following the show, via your guild challenge rep.  No 
Quilt can win in more than one category. 

 

4 Prizes: Best Use of Challenge Fabric, Best Interpretation of Theme, Most Innovative, and Viewerôs Choice. 
(Runner-up awards may be given out, depending on the number of entries.) 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Title and Artist Statement: Seven Sisters Quilt Show Challenge  - 2012 

 

Your Name: ________________________________  Guild: ______________      Due March Guild Meeting  

Title: _________________________________________________________________   

Artist Statement: 
_______________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Intent to Enter form: Seven Sisters Quilt Show Challenge - 2012 

Date $5 entry fee paid: ___________                                                                                Due February Guild Meeting  

Your Name___________________________________ Best Phone No. _____________________________ 

Address ______________________________________ Guild _____________________________________ 

City, ZIP______________________________________ Email ____________________________________ 

I understand that the Seven Sisters Quilt Show and their associates will take every precaution to protect my quilt exhib-
ited in the show.  I realize they cannot be responsible for acts of nature or others beyond their control.   

As an entrant, my signature grants the Seven Sisters Quilt Show and their associates and designated sponsors the right 
to photograph my entry for publication, advertising or promotional use.  

Signature__________________________________________________________Date_______________ 
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Congratulations!   
September Door Prize Winners:  

Anonymous Gail Jones 

Bettyôs Fabric (SM) Susie Garvin 

Bettyôs Fabric (SLO) Sharon Chanda 

Beverlyôs (SLO) Gerda Good 

Birch/Fabricworm.com Judy Rohr 

Old Town Quilt Shop Suzanne McDermott 

Quilt Attic Tina Walker 

Quilting Cousins Kathy Rogers 

Quilting Cousins Laurie Fiant 

Quilterôs Cupboard Judy Rohr 

Quilterôs Cupboard Linda Kucera 

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore Kathy Rogers 

Sew Fun Claudia Kueffer 

Sew Stitchinô Louise Perry 

The Cotton Ball Ruth Sumner 

The Quiltery Sandi Sheridan 

OCTOBER 

1 Joy Pickell 

5 Mary Weeks 

7 Karen Gray 

7 Jeannine Evans 

9 Patricia McKenna 

10 Mary Jane Dodge 

12 Geri Whalen 

15 Sue Fiscalini 

16 Sandy Brantingham 

21 Annette Crowder 

24 Ellen Hudachek 

25 GiGi Kandler 

26 Sarah Frankie 

28 Karen Brower 

Charlene Reed  
440 S. Elm St., #54 
Arroyo Grande, Ca.  93420 
M- 805-345-5914 
June 9 
reedc2011@hotmail.com 
  
 

For Sale: Husquvarna Viking SE sewing & embroidery machine 

All standard accessories plus the following: 
    2 extra hoops 
    6 extra feet including a walking foot 
    Quilter's sewing table 
    All of my stabilizer, embroidery thread,  
    embroidery books, and  
    6 software design packages 
$3500.00   Sandi Sheridan  805-709-8583 

NEW MEMBERS:  Please add these quilters to your current directory. 

Quilt Guild Special  2011 -2012  

20% OFF Regular Price fabric once each month 

Sew Stitchinô Quilt Shop 

197 S. 8th Street, Grover Beach, CA 93433 

(805) 904-6145 

Pick up your card today! 

Erin Fosmire  
560 S. 12th St, #A 
Grover Beach, ca. 93433 
M- 805-712-5767 
July 18 
erinfosmire@gmail.com 

Updated Information:  

Sandi Sheridan  

665 Sequoia Lane 

Nipomo, CA 93444 

(H)  805-929-2454 

http://emailmg.netfirms.com/sqmail/src/compose.php?send_to=reedc2011@hotmail.com
http://emailmg.netfirms.com/sqmail/src/compose.php?send_to=erinfosmire@gmail.com
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Graham Cracker Almond Roca  
(courtesy of Pam Munns, who made this yummy treat for the Oct. 1 workshop)  

 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees 
Line a baking sheet with parchment or foil and lay out about 15 graham crackers. 
Sprinkle with about 4 ounces sliced almonds 
 
Combine in a saucepan: 
2 sticks of butter 
3/4 cup light brown sugar 
1 tablespoon light corn syrup 
 
Mix the ingredients together until rapidly boiling.  Stir constantly and boil hard for 3 minutes 
or until it reaches 260 degrees on a candy thermometer. 
 
Drizzle boiled mixture over the nuts and bake for 10-15 minutes until bubbly all the way to the center. 
 
Optional:  Remove from oven and sprinkle with chocolate chips.  Once they melt, spread with a spatula to cover.  
Cool and enjoy! 
 
 

Pumpkin Dessert  
(submitted by member Karen Thomas)  

 
 

Mix ingredients in order. 

Pour into 9X13 pan. 

Sprinkle 1 yellow cake mix on top (smooth out evenly). 

Sprinkle 1 cup chopped nuts on top of cake. 

Drizzle 1 cube of melted butter over nuts. 

Bake 1 hour 15 minutes at 350° 

I put foil over pan so that nuts wonôt burn.  

Take foil off the last 5 minutes 

Serve with whipped cream or ice cream  [or both!]  

6 eggs 
1 large can of pumpkin 
2 tsp. cinnamon 
1 1/2 cups sugar 
1/4 tsp. cloves (if desired) 
1 tsp. salt 
1 tsp. ginger 
1 large can evaporated milk  
 
1 yellow cake mix 
1 cup chopped nuts 
1 cube melted butter 
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birch  

1244 pine street, suite d, paso robles, ca 
805-239-8888 

Corner of 13th and Railroad 

www.fabricworm.com   

CREATIVE PATCHES / Patricia Hughes  

Sunday 1pm ï 4:30pm, Monday ï noon -5pm 
Tuesday - Saturday 10am - 5pm 
136 N. Thompson Road, Ste. A., Nipomo, CA  93444 
(805) 929-3704 For classes here, supplies discounted 
Notions, Books, Quilting, Classes, Sewing, Patterns 
E-mail: patti@creativepatches.com 
www.creativepatches.com 

LINDA AIELLO -MADISON 

Prudential California Realty  
Buying, Selling or Property Management ï 

The Central Coast Agent for You!  

Cell (805) 689-1194           Office (805) 489-2229 
Fax (805) 489-3872           DRE#01423069 

QUILTERôS CUPBOARD 

5275 El Camino Real 
Atascadero, CA 93422 
Shop:  (805)466-6995 

MondayðSaturday 10-5 

THE QUILT ATTIC / Gerry McGuire  

106 Bridge Street, Arroyo Grande, CA  93420 
For all your quilting & sewing needs. 
Monday-Saturday, 10-5; Sunday, 12-4 
Shop: (805) 474-0717 
Fax:   (805) 474-0717 

 

Please patronize the following quilting & business affiliates of Central Coast Quilters,  

when you have need of these supplies and services:  

For more information  click here:  http://www.sonshinequilting.net  

http://www.sonshinequilting.net
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Designs by Joy  
Long Arm Machine Quilting / Joy Pickell  
Over 25 years Experience. 

P.O. Box 536 

Arroyo Grande, CA  93421 

(805) 474-5862   By Appointment Only 

Sew Fun  

8775 El Camino Real 

Atascadero, CA 93422 

Shop:  (805) 462-9739 

Monday-Thursday 10-6, Friday-Saturday 10-5 

Sunday 12-5 

Old Town Quilt Shop  

165A West Clark Avenue 

Orcutt, CA 93455 

Shop:  (805) 938-5870 

www.OldTownQuiltShopOrcutt.com 

Monday-Friday 10-5:30, Saturday 10-4 

Santa Maria Sewing Center  

127 E. Main Street 

Santa Maria, CA 93454 

Shop:  (805) 922-1784 

Fax:    (805) 925-7133 

info@santamariasewing.com 

www.santamariasewing.com 

Mon-Thurs 10-6, Friday  10-7:30, Sat 10-5, Sunday 12-4 

Beverlyôs 

876 Higuera Street                         1637 E. Broadway 

San Luis Obispo, CA                       Santa Maria, CA 

Shop:  (805) 543-6433                    (805) 925-4118 

SLO   Monday-Friday 9-9, Sat 9-8, Sunday 10-7 

SM     Monday-Friday 10-7:30, Sat 10-6, Sunday 10-5 

Wine Country Quilting  
705 Pine Street 

Paso Robles, CA 93446 

(805) 239-8976    wcquilting@aol.com 

www.winecountryquilting.com 

Monday-Friday 10-5, CLOSED Saturday, Sunday 12-4 

QUILTINô COUSINS / Shawn Lombardo  

330 Pomeroy, Pismo Beach, CA 93448 

Shop:  (805) 773-4988 

Open: Tuesday-Friday 10-5, Saturday 10-4 

BETTYôS FABRICS / Betty Pilkington  

1627 South Broadway               1229 Carmel Street 

Santa Maria, CA 93456              San Luis Obispo, CA 

Shop:  (805) 922-2181                Shop:  (805) 543-1990 

Fax:  (805) 922-9081 

SM  Monday-Friday 9:30-8, Sat 9:30-5:30, Sunday 11-4 

SLO  Monday-Friday 9:30-6:30, Sat 9:30-5:30, Sun 11-4 

The Quiltery  
1413 Riverside Avenue 

Paso Robles, CA 93446 

(805) 227-4561 

www.thequiltery.net 

Monday-Friday 10-5, Saturday 11-4 

SEW STITCHIN' QUILT SHOP / Liane Barta  

197 S. 8th St. 
Grover Beach, CA   93433 
Phone: (805) 904-6145 
Fax:     (805) 904-6146 
sewstitchinquiltshop@charter.net 
www.sewstitchinquiltshop.com   

 

Patti Christian  

Salon 132  

132 E. Branch  

in the Village of Arroyo Grande 

805-481-2739 

Superior MDF  
Shawn and Shari Maldonado  

971 Griffin Street, A-2 

Grover Beach, CA 93433 

Office: (805) 489-9919   Fax: (805) 489-9918 

superiormdf@yahoo.com 

Please patronize the following quilting & business affiliates of Central Coast Quilters,  

when you have need of these supplies and services: 

mailto:sewstitchinquiltshop@charter.net

